October Second 1929. Dr. Paul Marshall Rea, Executive Secretary, Philadelphia Museum of Art, Philadelphia, Pa. Dear Dr. Rea: We have here at McCill University a number of museums. In recent years they have grown so rapidly that we must consider at once and seriously the problem of our future policy with respect to them. I am anxious to have the opinion of someone as well qualified as yourself with reference to this matter, and I am writing this letter to you to ask you if you will place us forever in your debt by undertaking such a general survey of museum conditions here and advising us as to what should be the policy for future developments. Please let me know if you can undertake this survey what it will cost to have the survey made and when it would be possible for you to undertake it. I am, dear Dr. Rea, Ever yours faithfully, Principal